
GLENDALE COMMUNITY COLLEGE DISTRICT

BUDGET COMMITTEE MEETING

MINUTES

July 9, 2009 

   12:00 – 1:30 pm

The Budget Committee Meeting was called to order at 12:00 p.m. with Ron Nakasone chairing.

Present: Sarkis Ghazarian (Guild), Paul Buehler (CSEA), Vicki Nicholson (Resource), Hoover Zariani (CSEA), Paul Mayer (Senate), Peggy Renner (Resource), Dr. Rick Perez (Admin), Dr. Dawn Lindsay (Admin), Marian Mikhail (ASGCC), Arnel Pascua (Admin), Poorna Pal (Resource), Ovsanna Khachikian (ASGCC), Amir Nour (Admin), 
 Guests: Kathy Holmes, Isabelle Saber, Susan Courtey, Michael Nevieus, Brenda Jones, John Queen, Trudi Abram, Lara Kasian, Lilya Avayan, Armine Gevandyan, Saodat Aziskhanova, Jewel Price
Approval of the Minutes of the June 18, 2009 meeting was approved with one amendment that Dr. Rick Perez had been absent.
	STATE  BUDGET UPDATE:
Ron reported that a 2/3 vote is required in Legislature to approve additional cuts; as of 6/30/09 the new budget still had not been approved. This year’s budget package affects both fiscal years.

$115 million for community colleges’ deferral and $85m cut in categoricals are now off the table; community colleges may not qualify for federal dollars. The Legislature could suspend Proposition 98 and retroactively adjust it. There is a $1.6 million additional revise.
The State is required to issue IOUs at a 3.75% rate that will be good until July 10. Cal Grants are being funded by IOUs. 

The student fee increase may go to $26 but not until the Budget is approved. There was discussion about alerting the students in advance of the possible $26 fee.

BOARD POLICY ON RESERVES:

It was agreed upon by the committee that the District shall strive to maintain a beginning balance of 5% and to maintain the 5% balance throughout the year. 

It was then MSC to approve the revised policy with Sarkis Ghazarian opposed. The revised policy will go forward to the Executive Committee.
 MUST DO ITEMS:
Ron distributed two separate lists of Must Do items to the committee for review: one list from Program Review and Master Planning that determines the criteria for Must Do items and a list of all requests submitted ($2 million in budget requests). Must Do Requests include:
· Simplex Fire Alarm maintenance contract @ $5,544;

· Emergency Operations Center training @ $16,300;

· Hazardous material disposal @ $15,000;

· GASB45 actuarial @ $7,800;

· 3M, Ex Libris, OCLC Maintenance Agreements @ $1,500.

Requests for Additional Funds were submitted from Instructional Divisions ($277,910), Information Technology ($323,615), Administrative Services ($129,244), and Student Services ($281,303). 

 The committee will review the entire list of requests to determine which ones are Must Dos. Voting will take place at the next meeting. 
PRORATA PAY COST SAVINGS ESTIMATES:

Ron said presented as an informational item only estimates indicating the maximum amount of savings at different levels of pro-rata vs. overload pay based on units/loads. Savings reflect units of pro-rata as was done in 2007-08. Full-time instructors carry different units/loads. Pro-rata pay @ $7,112.00 vs. Overload Pay @ $3,152.52 produces a difference of $3,959.48 ($1,320 per unit). Discipline Load cost savings estimates (from 15 to 21 units) based on units pro-rata were also provided (from 3 to 8 units).
BUDGET PROCESS/EVALUATING NEW REQUESTS:

Ron said that department managers must begin to identify spending on discretionary items. There was discussion on the evaluation process: Dr. Dawn Lindsay suggested that each manager could come to the Budget committee, which would determine criteria; every manager would have to come forward with requests for discretionary money (not for positions). Ron said that the volume would be tremendous; Isabelle Saber recommended that the committee not vote while the constituents are still in the room; Jewel Price suggested having a broader discussion outside of the Budget committee with all budget managers within each unit before changing the process.
OTHER:

· There was discussion on cuts to the winter session. Mary Mirch said that Division chairs start a process with a base at 40% and prioritize classes based on general ed.
· Poorna Pal distributed copies of the Program Review on-line process for evaluation by the committee at the next meeting.

The meeting was adjourned at 1:40 pm.
The next meeting will be held on July 28, 2009.

Minutes submitted by:

Mark Darcourt

Administrative Services


	Outcome:

It was MSC to approve the Board Policy on District Reserves as follows: 
“The District shall begin a fiscal year with a minimum un-appropriated reserve (General Reserve) of 5% of the prior year’s actual expenditures within the Unrestricted General fund and shall strive to maintain this level throughout the year. Use of the General reserve within the fiscal year will require a majority vote by the Board of Trustees.”
 


